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Patrons:  Rt. Hon. David Mundell, Member of Parliament for Dumfriesshire, Clydesdale and Tweeddale
               Lord Lieutenant of Dumfriesshire, Fiona Armstrong, Lady MacGregor of MacGregor

NEWSLETTER 2
JULY 2019
The Library, uniquely among Scotland’s ‘penny libraries’, continues to buy (and to lend) books as well as acquiring archives and family papers. At present we hold in trust around thirty albums from the Ewart and Monro families of Craigcleuch, mainly dating from the mid-1930s to mid-1950s. General Sir John Alexander Ewart commanded the Gordon Highlanders and was a favourite of Queen Victoria; his son, Sir John Spencer Ewart, served in the Boer War. Their descendants latterly included Sir Hector Monro (Lord Monro of Westerkirk and Langholm), who was MP for Dumfriesshire for over thirty years, and a Government minister. These albums have now been photographed, and materials relating to World War II will contribute to a forthcoming volume on Eskdale in WWII being compiled by Timothy McCracken, which it is hoped will appear in our Publications Series.

The notes for Arthur Bell’s A Short History of the Woollen Industry in Langholm, Dumfriesshire have been deposited in the Library, along with the privately printed memoir by Bill Johnstone RDI FRSA, Border Weaver. Julian Glover’s biography of Thomas Telford, Man of Iron, and Ursula Buchan’s biography of her grandfather, John Buchan, Beyond the Thirty Nine Steps, together with books relating to the history of Dumfriesshire have been purchased. Papers relating to the Library Trust in 19th and early 20th century, donated by Huisdean Beattie, await cataloguing. The extensive materials relating to the restoration of Westerkirk Parish Kirk between 1990 and 2002, now calendared, have been deposited in the Kirk vestry.
The Library catalogue is available on-line. However, the numerical catalogue, running to over 15,200 items, far exceeds the actual holdings of around 8000 volumes. Despite known deaccessioning, this is a gap which cannot at present be explained. The Trustees are therefore acutely aware of the need to re-catalogue. We are encouraged by the knowledge that our ‘sister’ libraries in Dumfriesshire and at Innerpeffray in Perthshire are also engaged in re-cataloguing, and the Trustees, together with the generous assistance of retired librarians from Thornhill, intend shortly to revisit Innerpeffray to learn more. Given that our current and future acquisitions are likely to be mostly local or regional, it may well be that we will decide to split the catalogue into two parts, general and local, thereby making the extensive local items, at present scattered over a wide range of subject categories, much easier to locate.
For our various projects (to be described in Newsletter 3) we are exploring funding from Windfarm projects. The paperwork for large applications is by no means straightforward and involves projected outcomes which are hard to assess. We may therefore decide to submit a smaller and separate application for re-cataloguing and the installation of full internet facilities in the Library itself.
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